

TOWN OF CASTLETON

BOARD OF ABATEMENT MEETING

January 23, 2017 6:30PM

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Deborah Rosmus, Nedra Boutwell, Lilian Sheren, Richard Combs, Scott Lobdell, Jim Leamy, William Potter, Gerard Ashton, Pat Albin-Diercksen, Nancy Trudo, Frank Giannini, Joe Bruno, Bob Spaulding.
OTHERS PRESENT:  Jacob Dorman, Assessor Clerk
Meeting was called to order at 6:39pm by Chair Debbie Rosmus. 

Minutes of the October 6th, 2016 Board of Abatement were reviewed.  Pat asked that the second to the last paragraph be corrected to read, Debbie R called the motion which David S had made.  Joe B. made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected, Pat A. seconded.  All in favor, motion passed.
Oaths were taken and signed by members.

FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS:   John Rankin     Parcel # 40-50-35
Lisa is out sick so Jacob is presenting for the Assessor’s office.  Jacob explained that the parcel is a vacant lot on Point of Pines Road.   In the town wide reappraisal in 2015 waterfront access was added to the parcel and the assessment changed from $6,000 to $46,100 for the 2015 GL.  They filed a grievance in 2016 stating there is no waterfront access and the assessment was reduced to $5,400.  Mr. Rankin is requesting an abatement of taxes for 2015 based on error of assessment on the part of the listers.  Our recommendation is that the amount to be abated should be based on what they should have been assessed on the 2015 GL, interest and penalties should be waived as a payment was made in good faith. 
· 2015 GL @ $46,100 x 1.9905 tax rate = $917.62
· 2015 GL @ $5,400 x 1.9905 tax rate = $107.40
· Difference and amount to be abated = $810.22
· Payment received for 2015 = $130.00

· This leaves a credit of $22.60 to be applied to John Rankins current Taxes 

Debbie R called for a motion.  Joe B. made a motion to abate $810.22 as recommended.  Bob S. seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
No other business.  Joe B. made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jim L. seconded.  Debbie R. called the motion.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:45pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Nedra Boutwell, Town Clerk                 Approved:                                     Date:
January 24, 2017

